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06 January 2023 
ADVISORY 2023-A-002 
 
FOR  : ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 
 
ATTN  : GENERAL MANAGERS 

COR PLAN DEPARTMENT 
   TECHNICAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
    
SUBJECT :  CLARIFICATION ON THE ERC RESOLUTION NO. 14, SERIES 

 OF 2022 
 

 
Greetings of Peace and Solidarity from PHILRECA! 
 
This is in reference to the recently approved Resolution No. 14, Series of 2022 “Revised 
Rules Governing the Automatic Cost Adjustments and True-Up Mechanisms and 
Corresponding Confirmation Process for Distribution Utilities” of the Energy Regulatory 
Commission (ERC). 
 
Kindly be informed that pursuant to the published ERC resolution, all obligations under 
the said resolution shall commence on January 1, 2023. Further, per consultation with the 
Commission, adoption and use of the newly prescribed Uniform Reportorial 
Requirement (URR) spreadsheet template is effective this January 2023 but filing through 
online submission would be on April 2023. 
 
While we understand that ERC will only be starting its workshop/training on revised 
URR by the end of January to March 2023, the Commission provided that they may 
discuss the changes or other concerns of the electric cooperatives on the new template 
during their scheduled workshop/training. 
 
For reference, we have attached a copy of the ERC Resolution No. 14, Series of 2022. 
 
For other inquiries and/or concerns, you may reach us at 0965.533.3318/0917.110.8751. 
You may also reach us via email at core@philreca.org.  
 
Respectfully Yours, 
 
 

ATTY. JANEENE DEPAY-COLINGAN 
Executive Director/General Manager 

JOSELITO P. YAP 
President 

 

 

 

Cf:  

• Energy Regulatory Commission 
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